LINDHEIMER MASTER NATURALISTS

Board of Directors' Meeting

August 25, 2014  Texas Agrilife Extension Meeting Room

Board Members:

Present --  Rich Bradley, Pete Bryant, Elizabeth Bowerman, Brian Trock, Marie Miller, Nancy Fitzpatrick, Henry Hahn, Janet Hahn, Art Williams, Kim Wright

Absent – David Reel, Toni Allison, Carol Landry

Guests – Dexter Dochnauer, Doris Stone, Jane Miller

Quorum – yes

Call to Order---Rich called the meeting to order at 6 PM.

Approval of Minutes---The minutes from July 28th were sent out via e-mail.  There were no corrections.  Elizabeth moved that the minutes be approved; Pete seconded.  Motion passed and minutes were approved.

Treasurer's Report---David was absent.  Rich reported that there was no new activity other than the $53 check sent in for the Traveling Trunk permit.  The check has not cleared yet, so the balance is the same as the ending balance for June.

Old Business:

a.  Communications---Marie reported that she posted information about the silent auction to be held at the State Meeting in October.

b.  By the Numbers---Brian reported that he had sent out the statistics for volunteer and advanced training hours for June and July.  Kim did not receive them, so Brian will send her a copy for the records.

c.  State Meeting Fund Raising Project---Elizabeth reported that several items have been received from our chapter's members for the silent auction, which our chapter is sponsoring.  Pete reported that we have 10 donated passes for a Gorge trip.  Doris said we also have received items from other chapters.  Elizabeth said she finally received a return phone call from Michelle Haggerty concerning who in the past has chaired the silent auction.  There may be an attempt to do an on-line auction.  Mary Ann Richey came up with the idea, but there is usually a fee involved to get an organization to set this up, so Mary Ann may be able to do this herself. 

      d.  Officer Positions for 2015---Henry gave a report on who is willing to run again for their position and who is no longer eligible.  Rich said he would run again for President if his  family situation does not get worse.  Henry and Pete said they would be available as back-up for him. If Rich does indeed serve as President again, Henry would remain as Past President; Pete would run again for Vice President; Marie will stay on as Communications Chair; Brian will remain as Membership Chair; Nancy will stay on as Publicity Chair; Kim will serve again as Secretary. Art is no longer eligible to serve as Education Chair and Janet cannot be Projects Chair again. Elizabeth will not return as Outreach Chair and David cannot serve as Treasurer again.  Henry has a list of potential candidates for these open positions.  The Out and About Committee may be combined with the Newsletter, Publicity, and Historian committees, but this will be decided at the next Board meeting.  Toni Allison may serve on Hospitality, which has yet to be established.

Art reminded all that his replacement as Education Chair needs to be chosen prior to the new class orientation on October 28, and preferably well before that time since the new chair will have to have class instructors lined up for at least the first few months.

e.  Committees and Board Make-Up for 2015---This was discussed at length under Officer Positions, so Pete had nothing more to report.

f.  Arbor Day Activities---Art reported that he passed around a sign-up sheet at the chapter meeting on August 21 and got volunteers to commit to work on this activity.  Arbor Day is Saturday, October 18 from 10 AM until 2 PM at Landa Park.  He has been working with Kelly Eby to train guides for the walks through the park on that day.  He is asking for members to save their gallon milk jugs for compost tea and water softener bags (or the like) to fill with mulch, all to be given away to visitors at the event.  

g.  Advisor Award Nomination Status---Jane Miller and Susan Bogle have been working on this.  Jane brought the application and bio for Craig Hensley, who is our new advisor.  Rich had some concern that since Craig is new that he would not qualify as a candidate for this award, but after speaking with Michelle Haggerty, Rich found out that she had no concern about this issue.  Some nominees are no longer advisors or have been advisors for very short times.  Rich reported that Craig will speak at our next Chapter Meeting about his Hog Island trip.

New Business:

a.  Project Fair Competition---Rich reported that since our chapter had no significant projects this year that would stand up to State competition, we would not submit one this year.

b.  Class Graduation Planning---Art said the graduation will be at the October Chapter meeting on October 16.  He reported that the class missed their class on Fish, due to the death of the instructor Rob Schmidt.  Art is trying to get someone to teach the class.  Henry suggested someone from the Hatchery.    Art said the class had another drop-out, but most are going to certify.  He is working on getting a speaker for that night.

c.  Open Discussion---Jane Miller spoke to the Board about our chapter becoming a sponsor for  a Sophienburg Museum and Archives project.  The museum has a program that will begin in the fall of 2015 and run during that school year.  The plan is to bring specimens from the Missouri Botanical Gardens and possibly the Smithsonian of Lindheimer's plants.  Lectures will discuss Lindheimer's plant identification and naming of new species.  Jane said the museum is designing cards that six of them will depict Lindheimer's specimens on one side and a description of the species on the other side.  The other cards will have a picture of Lindheimer on one side, with bio information on the reverse.  If our chapter decides to sponsor this endeavor, our chapter name would appear on the box of cards.  The plan is to distribute the cards to all Comal County 5th graders in 2015-2016.

Art asked how we could volunteer to help with this project.  Right now this is unclear, other than to use our name as a sponsor, but it would be good for public awareness of our existence in the community.  The Sophienburg may not do anything like this again.  Nancy asked if the Native Plant Society is involved.

Elizabeth moved that our Chapter co-sponsor the Sophienburg project of the “Texas Naturalists” during the 2015-2016 school year; Janet seconded.  The motion passed.

Art asked if the chapter still has a membership roster.  Jane said there is a directory on the website.  Brian has a list of active names, but Art wants a list of all members, whether they are active, inactive, lapsed, or former.  Brian will send  Art a copy of what he has.

Art reported that he has 9 applications for the new class, but maybe only 5-6 will follow through with actually attending the class.  He wants an article in the Zeitung, but others suggested we put items in the Bulverde Library newspaper, the Canyon Views magazine, the Chamber of Commerce for Bulverde and Spring Branch.  The radio stations could also make an announcement.  Henry suggested we contact the New Braunfels Parks Department to see if they will put the information on their calendar. Nancy said that Cheryl Smith sent her information that she sent out when she was Publicity Chair.

Marie said she has a flyer on the website about the new class.  We could place flyers in the libraries.  Art will send Nancy all the information about the new class and the orientation.  He has the schedule for the new class.

Brian said we are losing some members to the new Guadalupe chapter.

Comments and Adjourn---Art moved the meeting be adjourned; Henry seconded.  The motion passed.  The meeting was adjourned at 7:15 PM.

Next Meeting:  Monday, September 22nd , 6 PM at Agrilife.

Respectfully submitted by:

Kim Wright, Secretary

Lindheimer Master Naturalists

